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The Society of Trust and Estate Practitioners (Canada) sent a submission to Finance Canada on
September 11th, 2025, which raises a concern regarding the application of the “excluded entity”
definition in subsection 18.2(1) of the Income Tax Act, as interpreted by the Canada Revenue
Agency in its technical interpretation 2025-1056861E5, dated June 30, 2025.

Many thanks to the members of the committee, Kenneth Keung (Chair), Sébastien Desmarais
(Deputy Chair), and members of the STEP Canada Tax Technical Committee for their thoughtful
review and contributions. 

The STEP Canada Tax Technical Committee is pleased to share this submission with its
members here and in the "Resources" Section in your MY STEP profile on step.ca. 
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